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dear friends, you've been so good to hang around and 
keep reading my messages.  i know some of them have 
been rather heavy of late.  that's because these are 
weighty times we are living in.  but be that as it may, 
we all needs times of respite.

"a merry heart does good, like medicine, but a broken 
spirit dries the bones." prov 15:13  the only dry bones 
we want around here is the whole house of israel and 
ezekiel has already prophesied to them.  they came to 
life again in 1948.

so let's take some medicine (laughter) for a merry 
heart.  ok?  these are a gatherings of really short 
stories i hope will make you chuckle as they did me.  
perhaps you have heard some of them.

-------

Recently a large seminar was held for ministers in 
training.  Among the guests were many well-known 
motivational speakers.  One such boldly approached the 
pulpit and, gathering the entire crowd’s attention, 
said, “The best years of my life were spent in the arms 
of a woman that wasn’t my wife!”  The crowd was 
shocked!  He followed up by saying, “And that woman was 
my mother!”  The crowd burst into laughter and he gave 
his speech, which went over well.

About a week later one of the assistant ministers who 
had attended the seminar decided to use that joke in 
what was his first sermon to the congregation.  As he 



shyly approached the pulpit one Sunday, he tried to 
rehearse the joke in his head.  He was notably very 
nervous and getting to the microphone he said loudly, 
“The greatest years of my life were spent in the arms 
of another woman that was not my wife!” His 
congregation sat shocked.

After standing there for almost 10 seconds the pastor 
finally blurted out, “…and I can’t remember who she 
was!”

-------

Little Johnny went to Sunday school one Sunday.  The 
lesson for the day was from Genesis. "God opened up 
Adam’s side, took a rib from him, and created Eve from 
it,” was what really struck Johnny.

Later, that afternoon, Johnny started feeling sick, and 
his side began to hurt.  He laid down on the couch, and 
after about half an hour, his mother came over and 
asked him if he was feeling okay.  He said, “Not really 
– I think I’m gonna have a wife.”

-------

The Presbyterian church called a meeting to decide what 
to do about their squirrel infestation.  After much 
prayer and consideration, they concluded that the 
squirrels were predestined to be there, and they 
shouldn’t interfere with God’s divine will.

At the Baptist church the squirrels had taken an 
interest in the baptistery.  The deacons met and 



decided to put a water slide on the baptistery and let 
the squirrels drown themselves.  The squirrels liked 
the slide and unfortunately, knew instinctively how to 
swim, so twice as many squirrels showed up the 
following week.

The Lutheran church decided that they were not in a 
position to harm any of God’s creatures.  So, they 
humanely trapped their squirrels and set them free near 
the Baptist church.  Two weeks later the squirrels were 
back when the Baptists took down the water slide.

The Episcopalians tried a much more unique path by 
setting out pans of whiskey around their church in an 
effort to kill the squirrels with alcohol poisoning.  
They sadly learned how much damage a band of drunk 
squirrels can do.

But the Catholic church came up with a very creative 
strategy!  They baptized all the squirrels and made 
them members of the church.  Now they only see them at 
Christmas and Easter.

And not much was heard from the Jewish synagogue.  They 
took the first squirrel and circumcised him.

-------

After church, Johnny tells his parents he has to go and 
talk to the minister right away.  They agree, and the 
pastor greets the family.

“Pastor,” Johnny says, “I heard you say today that our 
bodies came from the dust.”



“That’s right, Johnny, I did,” he says.

“And I heard you say that when we die, our bodies go 
back to dust.”

“Yes, I’m glad you were listening,” the pastor replies.  
“Why do you ask?”

“Well you better come over to our house right away and 
look under my bed, ’cause there’s someone either comin’ 
or goin’!”

-------

An elderly woman walked into the local country church.  
The friendly usher greeted her at the door and helped 
her up the flight of steps.  “Where would you like to 
sit?” he asked politely.

“The front row please.” she answered.

“You really don’t want to do that”, the usher said, 
“The pastor is really boring.”

“Do you happen to know who I am?” the woman inquired.

“No.” he said.

“I’m the pastor’s mother,” she replied indignantly.

“Do you know who I am?” he asked.

“No.” she said.



“Good,” he answered.

-------

A cheating painting contractor had been skimping by 
thinning his paint excessively.  Nevertheless, he 
landed a big job painting a church.  He was almost done 
when a major storm blew up.  It washed all the paint 
off.

Amid the thunder and lightening, there came a loud 
voice ... “REPAINT,” it boomed. “REPAINT, AND THIN NO 
MORE!”

-------

Pastor Dave Charlton tells us: “After a worship service 
at First Baptist Church in Newcastle, Kentucky, a 
mother with a fidgety seven-year-old boy told me how 
she finally got her son to sit still and be quiet.

About halfway through the sermon, she leaned over and 
whispered, ‘If you don’t be quiet, Pastor Charlton is 
going to lose his place and he will have to start his 
sermon all over again!’  It worked.”

-------
yes, i really think God has a sense of humor.  after 
all, He created us in His image and we have one.  i 
have shed my share of tears and continue to do "labor 
in birth again until Christ is formed in you".  gal 
4:19  until He be formed in every one within the reach 
of my words.



you see, my heart is set on pilgrimage.  i journey to a 
place inhabited by those who have finished their race 
before me.  at least those who have finished their race 
well.  i must spend my tears for those perishing now in 
hopes they may water a seed planted.  there will be no 
place for tears in heaven.

"but we all, with unveiled face, beholding as in a 
mirror the glory of the Lord, are being transformed 
into the same image from glory to glory, just as by the 
Spirit of the Lord.” 2 Cor 3:18   i pray each one of 
you have let that transformation begin.  it's only too 
late when there is no breath left to cry out to Him.


